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TOWN OF DELHI 

 YEAR END 

BOARD MEETING 

December 28. 2023 

3:00PM 

 

Supervisor Tuthill called the meeting to order at 3:00pm. 

 

Those present:   

Councilmember’s:   Bill Cairns, Margaret Baldwin, Christina Viafore 

Highway Superintendent:   Daren Evans 

Absent:  Councilmember Matt Krzyston 

Residents:  Maya Boukai, Josh Morgan, Mathew Burkert, Elizabeth DeFalco-The Reporter 
 

New Business: 

Supervisor Tuthill announced that the Assessor’s have requested the appointment of Arden Keller for the Board of 

Assessment Review.  The current member would like to retire.  The term of office would be retroactive from 

September 30, 2023 through September 30, 2028.   A motion was made by Councilmember Baldwin to appoint 

Keller to the Board of Assessment Review per the above.  Councilmember Cairns seconded the motion, motion 

carried.      
 

Councilmember Cairns wished to state that it has been a pleasure being on the board.  He does count it as a privilege 

to have been involved and to see what he could do for the town of Delhi.  To the new board coming on he said don’t 

always think taking the easy road is the way to go.  Things that are popular are not always best for the town; 

sometimes things that are unpopular are good for the town.  You just have to do your diligence and make the best 

choices you can for the whole group.  He then wished them the best of luck.  Supervisor Tuthill wished to echo 

Cairns and further stated we have accomplished a lot in the 10 years he has been supervisor with Cairns being a 

councilmember for 9 years.  Tuthill was happy with the way they were leaving things; things are in pretty good 

shape.  It’s been mostly fun and it’s been an honor to do what you can for the town.  He wished the new board the 

best and said there is a good board in place; hopefully things stay on track.   
   
Abstracts: 

Councilmember Cairns made the motion to approve Abstract #0013 – 2023 accounts A – DB Voucher No.  00532 -

00550 = $8,220.75 and no vouchers for account TA.  The total of presented vouchers for Abstract #0013-2023 is 

$8,220.75. Councilmember Viafore seconded the motion.   Motion carried.   
 

Adjourn: 

Supervisor Tuthill reminded everyone that the Organizational Meeting would be held on January 2nd at 6:00pm.  

Councilmember Baldwin questioned if Councilmember Krzyston got the electricity turned off at the concession stand.  

She discussed the electric bill.  Baldwin asked Burkert how the court was going; he said it has been an adventure and 

thanked the board for giving him the opportunity to be the judge in the first place, he is looking forward to the new 

year.  He further stated they have requested via a letter the annual court audit be done; their books will be ready on the 

10th of January.  She asked Evans he stated everything is all set up for the coming year and hoped everything would 

be set with the state.   
 

A motion to adjourn was made by Councilmember Cairns at 3:15pm and seconded by Councilmember Viafore.   

Motion carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Elsa Schmitz 
Elsa Schmitz, Town Clerk, Town of Delhi 


